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Abstract:
Sarcomas are a heterogeneous group of malignant tumors that arise from mesenchymal tissues and
constitute about 15% of all pediatric cancers. Though relatively infrequent, a significant proportion
of pediatric sarcomas remain incurable and fatal despite medical and surgical advances in cancer
treatment. Hence, newer treatments are urgently needed. Numerous lines of evidence support a
potentially important role for T cell-mediated immunosurveillance in mediating protection against
cancer. Immunotherapies that boost the anti-tumor responses of T cells have shown promise in many
adult cancers, however translation of their clinical success to pediatric tumors is hindered by a lack
of understanding of the tumor immune microenviroment within these tumors. We hypothesize that the
immune infiltrate varies between pediatric sarcoma types and the composition of tumor-infiltrating
antitumor versus pro-tumor immune cell types and pathways are distinct. Transcriptomic and
epigenomic profiling of sarcoma tumor-infiltrating immune cells will reveal novel and unique targets
for immunotherapy for different sarcoma tumor types.
The goal of this project is to define the molecular players and mechanisms involved in anti-tumor
immune response in pediatric sarcomas with the specific aims to characterize the transcriptome and
epigenome of: (i) tumor-infiltrating CD4+ T cell, CD8+ T cell and CD19+ B cell to reveal their
functional phenotype, TCR/BCR sequence and clonality in pediatric sarcomas; (ii) tumor-associated
macrophage and other key immune cell subsets to unravel their co-regulatory relationship and tumor
regulatory mechanisms. We will undertake an unbiased and comprehensive approach to define
transcriptomic and epigenomic profile of purified tumor-infiltrating lymphocytes (TILs), macrophages
and other immune cell subsets in a well characterized cohort of pediatric patients with sarcomas.
Utilizing state-of-the-art genomic tools such as single-cell RNA sequencing, ATAC-sequencing and
histone ChIP-Seq, we will evaluate the TIL functional phenotype, TCR/BCR sequence and clonality in
pediatric sarcomas. In addition, similar analysis in tumor-associated macrophage and other key immune
cell subsets will unravel their co-regulatory relationship and tumor regulatory mechanisms.
Integrated bioinformatics analyses of these datasets will reveal novel immune pathways that may be
targeted in immunotherapeutic strategies against pediatric sarcomas.

